
 
September 24, 2021 

 
Steve Garrison  
County Manager 
Rutherford County, NC 
289 N. Main St. 
Rutherfordton, NC 28139 

 
RE: Contractor Recommendation for the Rutherford County Central Facility Construction & 

Demolition Landfill Lateral Expansion Construction 
 

Dear Mr. Garrison, 
 
Sealed bids were received on or before 2:00 pm, Thursday, September 23, 2021, at the Rutherford County 
Administration Offices for construction of a lateral expansion of the Rutherford County Central Facility 
C&D Landfill, in response to a public advertisement for bids, posted August 26,2021.  
 
The project generally consists of construction of 5.5 acres of construction/demolition of a landfill including 
excavation, hauling, placement of earthwork, gravel haul road construction, stormwater piping, and 
erosion control measures. 
 
Bids were opened and tabulated by a representative of McGill Associates, of Asheville, NC, the engineering 
firm engaged by Rutherford County for design, permitting, and construction administration for the C&D 
Landfill expansion. 
 

Firms Submitting Sealed Bids for the Project: 
 

• Kemp Sigmon Construction Co. Inc. Bid     $966,405. 
• Shamrock Environmental Corporation Bid      $841,845. 
• Triangle Grading & Paving, Inc. Bid     1,196,900. 
• Site Development Corporation Bid      $673,755. 
• Mountaineer Contractors, Inc. Bid   $1,108,800. 

 
McGill Associates then reviewed the bid documents for completeness and validity, and has recommended 
that the low bidder, Site Development Corporation, be awarded a contract for construction of the lateral 
expansion of the Rutherford County Central Facility C&D Landfill, in the amount of $673,755.  
 
Odom Engineering concurs with the recommendation of McGill Associates. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

David Odom, P.E. 

Attachment: McGill Associates Certified Bid Tab and Recommendation for Award of Contract  

CC: James Kilgo, Director, Rutherford County Solid Waste. 


